
Churches in the Benefice of Rural East York 
Dunnington, Holtby, Stockton-on-the-Forest and Warthill 

NEWSLETTER 
SUNDAY 15th June, 2025—Trinity  Sunday 

Readings: Romans 5:1-5; John 16:12-15 

Sunday 22nd June 

8:00 am BCP Holy Communion, St. Nicholas,   
      Dunnington 

10:30 am All Age Holy Communion, St. Mary,  
       Warthill  

        

6:00 pm Evensong, Holy Trinity, Holtby 

Week Commencing 15th June:  

Tuesday 17th June: 

9:00 am Morning Prayer, St. Mary, Warthill 

1:45pm Little People Play and 
Praise, Tower Room, St. 
Nicholas, Dunnington 

Wednesday 18th June:  

9:00 am Holy Communion followed by coffee,          
    St. Nicholas, Dunnington 

10:00 am BCP Holy Communion, Holy Trinity, Stockton 

7:00 pm Compline via Zoom 

Thursday 19th June: 

12 noon Fun, Food and Fellowship,  
     St. Nicholas, Dunnington 
Saturday 21st June: 

10:00 am Community Café in the Tower Room,  

     St. Nicholas, Dunnington  

7:30 pm Beer’n’Hymns’n’Pimms, Tower Room, 
    St. Nicholas, Dunnington 

Sunday: 15th June 

10:30 am Holy Communion, Holy Trinity, Stockton 

10:30 am Holy Communion—Contemporary,  
     St. Nicholas, Dunnington 

 

7:00 pm Sunday@7, Tower Room, St. Nicholas,  
       Dunnington 

FOR GENERAL ENQUIRIES, PLEASE CONTACT REV. KATH MCBRIDE AT 

REVKMCBRIDE@GMAIL.COM OR ON 01904 489349 

You are invited to 

Fun, Food and Fellowship 

Thursday 19th June 

Tower Room of St Nicholas Church 

Arrive 12.00 for a soup and pudding lunch. 

If you would like to join us, or can offer a pudding 
or cake, there is a list to sign in the Tower Room. 

Our time together will conclude with Holy 
Communion at 3.00 if you would like to stay. 

Please sign the list in the Tower Room if you would 
like to join us. We can arrange lifts.  

For more information contact  Judith, 488331 

The next  Benefice Prayer Meeting will be held on 

Tuesday 24th June at 7pm  

at Fair View, Warthill YO19 5XW. 

All are  welcome to come and join us in prayer for the 
Benefice and the world. 

There will be no House Group this month.  

We hope to meet again on  

Wed 16th July at  9 Lime Tree Mews, Dunnington 
YO19 5SD at 7.30pm.  

I will be on annual leave 
from Friday 20th June to 
Thursday 3rd July, so any 
queries to go to Judith.  

MISSION AND CHARITABLE GIVING– DUNNINGTON PCC 

Thank you to all who submitted recommendations.  At the PCC 
meeting held on Tuesday 10th June, it was agreed that we should  
share our giving equally between the following four charities: 

Domestic:  Restore and York Inspirational Kids 

International: Open Schools Worldwide and Tearfund 

They will each receive the sum of £1,875.00 



To receive newsletters by e-mail, contact grapevine@reychurches.org.uk. Also available on the St Nicholas Church website and in St Nicholas Church. 

To receive the Methodist Circuit News, please contact the office by e-mail—yorkcircuitoffice@gmail.com or phone 07984 019995. 

Next newsletter on Sunday 22nd June.  E-mail items to grapevine@reychurches.org.uk by 9.00 am on Thursday 19th June.  

Benefice Safeguarding Team: 

Mary Murray -  Benefice Safeguarding Adviser 

Joanne Muller -  Policies and Parish Dashboard 

Eve Scoreby -  DBS Checks and Safeguarding Training  

       Records 

 

• In the first instance, please contact Mary Murray   –

Tel: 01904 488441 

• In her absence, please contact The Reverend Kath 

McBride -revkmcbride@gmail.com 01904 489349 

Lectionary Corner at St Nicholas: 

Bell Ringing at St. Nicholas 
Would you like to join our team of enthusiastic 
bell ringers?  We usually practice for 30 
minutes on the first Monday of the month. 

Come along and give it a try! 
Our bells are operated by a simple swing lever, so there are 
no complicated ‘changes’ to learn! 

Wydale Weekend 

Our speaker on Saturday will be Rev Jane Speck,  

the chaplain at York St John University.  

Jane will have prayer, as her theme.  

Do consider coming to join us either for the weekend,  

12th to 14th September, or on Saturday only.  

There are booking forms in all the churches. 

REY Holiday Club 

Rev. Kath and Yoyo will be running a holiday club from 
about 9.30-12.30 each day 21st -25th July in Holtby 

Village Hall. More 
details to follow, but if 
you can help, please let 

Kath know ASAP. 
Thanks!  

Beer ‘n’ Hymns ‘n’ Pimms 

Saturday 21st June 2025, 7.30 pm in the Tower Room,  

St Nicholas Church 

Come along and enjoy an evening singing some favourite 

hymns whilst enjoying a glass of Beer or Pimms. 

Alcohol-free “Pimms” or fruit juice also available. 

Tickets £6.50 Under 18’s £1 

Available from: Judith 488331; Joan 481626 or Eve 07746 765274 

 

 

 

On Monday evening, 16 June, all who are interested in 
the care of churchyards and the wildlife  

are invited to join  

Derwent  Deanery at St Thomas’ Osbaldwick  

with Revd Jan Nobel (Diocesan Green Ambassador) 
when he talks to us about  

“Caring for God’s Acre”.   

Weather permitting we will spend time outdoors in 
the churchyard.  The meeting begins at 7.30pm with 

refreshments available from 7.00pm.  

15 June:  Trinity Sunday 

16 June:  Richard, Bishop of Chichester  1253 

19 June:  Day of Thanksgiving for the                        
 Institution of Holy Communion (Corpus Christi) 

Children and Families Worker for the 
Churches of Rural East York 

Do you have a passion for helping young people and 
their families explore faith?  

We’re looking for someone to share our vision of 
reaching out to younger generations, who will build 
relationships, develop activities, lead teams and 
contribute to our worship across the benefice.  

Resources, computer and office space is provided at 
the church, but partial homeworking, and flexibility of 
hours, are possible. £26.5k pro rata, 12 hours full time 
equivalent plus pension 5% employer contributions. 
We are seeking someone who is sympathetic to the 
Christian faith.  

For a full role description and other enquiries,  
please contact Rev Kath McBride 

revkmcbride@gmail.com  
07740 291548 or 01904 489349 

Deadline for applications is 5pm on  
Thursday 10th July, 2025 

mailto:marymurray220647@gmail.com
mailto:revkmcbride@gmail.com

